The Greenville Spinners Bicycling Club
Board of Directors Meeting

8/7/11 6:30 pm
Minutes of Meeting
In attendance: Thad Dulin, Scott McCrary, Allen Hellenga, Sam Smith, John Davidson, Steve Baker, Jamie France, George Furr
John Davidson: Last Time Trial at SCTAC.  65 total entries in July, very successful series.  Dana Brown scored great prizes.  There are now 2 women on the Greenville Spinners Race Team: Jamie France and Jamie Cathy.

Jamie France:  Wants to bolster the women's team and offer camaraderie.

George Furr:  Events in May were poorly attended due to Artisphere, primarily Bikeville.  Club to take this into consideration for future May events. 

Sam Smith:  No accounting information on local race team riders as members of the Spinners.  The club is to drill down to determine what revenue is being lost as a result.  April Wooten largest resource to accompany this process.

 Financial update – Planning to get Quickbooks to record and better track financials.  The club is in good standing financial health.

Scott McCrary:  Bike Master Plan ready for finale.  Scott recently visited Davis and Sacramento CA to make note and observe their success.  SCDOT is a headwind concerning our bike infrastructure.  Of note, Scott spoke of an increase of cross country bicycle touring this year.

Allen Hellenga:  the Travelers Rest Pumptrack has been completed in Gateway Park.  The monthly Short Track Series has been well-attended and a success.  The last race is August 18th.

Thad Dulin:  Greenville Road Warriors wish to partner with the Spinners.  Offered their mascot and players to visit SCTAC on Tuesday nights, halftime Spinners involvement, and concourse exposure.  Thad met with Road Warriors representative.  The Directors are to further brainstorm possibilities.  Thad to spearhead meeting emails and reminders issue to the club.
Steve Baker:  SCTAC going well yet attendance has declined this summer.  Cycling as a whole is in good standing in Greenville.  REI wants to partner with the Spinners.  Steve Baker, Duke Spinelli, and Jessica McKelder met with REI Community Representative.

John Davidson:  Chicora Alley hosted event in celebration of Jeff Papenfus Tuesday, August 9th.

Scott McCrary:  Greenville Spinners sent Andrew Meeker to National Bicycle Leadership Conference.  $375 paid by the Spinners Club, voted to pay for the whole expense, check written.

(cont.)

Mia Birk, President of Alta Planning is coming to Greenville on September 9th.  She is the first paid advocate in Portland, OR and will host an event at the Greenville Little Theatre with Bikeville.  John Davidson asked for motion to move the September meeting to this event.  Motion accepted, Ridlehuber to present in October.
September 26th at 5:30 pm Greenville City Council with have a meeting to vote on the Bicycle Master Plan.  We ask the Club to pack the house for the meeting in an effort to greater the chances of Greenville adopting the Bicycle Master Plan.  Scott McCrary will recommend steps and an action plan to contact our council leaders to support cycling.
Meeting adjourned at 8:30pm.

